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Summary Form for Electronic Document Submittal Form F

Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:
Project Title: 1050-Zone Secondary Feed Pump Station and Transmission Main Project
Lead Agency: Moulton Niguel Water District

Contact Name: Alex Thomas

AThomas@mnwd.com 949-831-2500

Email: Phone Number:

Laguna Hills, Orange County, California
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The 1050 zone is MNWD'’s highest potable water zone, serving about 708 residential and irrigation service connections
within the City. Currently, the 1050 zone’s only source of water is via a single pump station (i.e., Pacific Island Drive
Pump Station No. 3). MNWD is seeking to add a secondary source for the 1050 zone to allow for redundancy and
continued service during Pacific Island Drive Pump Station No. 3 maintenance or repair. As such, the proposed project
would include the installation and operation of a new pump station and approximately 2,000 linear feet of new 12-inch
diameter suction and discharge piping. The new pump station would serve as a back up to the existing Pacific Island
Drive Pump Station No. 3 and would require expansion of the existing Pacific Island Drive Pump Station No. 2 site to
accommodate the proposed secondary feed pump station and associated appurtenances. The expanded pump station
site footprint would include: a secondary feed pump station, new transformer, new generator, and space
accommodations for a future approximately 15-foot by 25-foot Reservoir Management System building (however,
installation of this new structure is not included in the proposed project).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

The following mitigation measures have been identified to reduce potentially significant impacts:

Biological Resources
Mitigation Measure BIO-1: Avoid Disturbance to Nesting Raptors and Other Migratory Birds

Paleontological Resources

Mitigation Measure PALEO-1: Worker Training

Mitigation Measure PALEO-2: Paleontological Monitoring
Mitigation Measure PALEO-3: Inadvertent Discovery

Transportation
TRANS-1: Emergency Access Notification

Tribal Cultural Resources
Mitigation Measure CUL-1: Tribal Monitoring
Mitigation Measure CUL-2: Inadvertent Discovery
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

There are no known areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency regarding this project.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

The following public or State agencies may serve as responsible and/or trustee agencies for the project:
California Air Resources Board

South Coast Air Quality Management District

San Diego regional Water Quality Control Board
California Department of Fish and Wildlife
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